          Summer School Committee
      Meeting Minutes-September 13, 2012
  116 Waggoner Hall 2pm

Members Present:  Ellen Ehrgott(Chair), Richard LaFlam, Ritchie Gabbei, Kishor Kapale, Jill Myers
[bookmark: _GoBack]Members Absent:  Renee Polubinsky, Saisudaha Mallur, Alla Melkumian, Graduate Council Representative (unfilled)

Members were supplied with the Faculty Senate Bylaws of the Summer School Committe to inform the members of the duties charged to the committee.  In addition, a summary of the results of the student survey from spring 2012 was also provided.  Comments were made concerning the data collected from the spring student survey particularly concerning housing, the type of classes offered (gen education vs. classes in the major), and on-line courses.  It was also mentioned that more upper classmen responded rather than freshmen/sophomores.  When suggested that the committee considered surveying those students in the “freshmen experience” classes, it was declined due to the limited experience that freshmen will have had with summer school.

A review of the recent activities of the committee was discussed.  When discussed that Dr. Ken Hawkinson, Provost, and approximately fifteen advisors had been interviewed in the past year, members requested to review the minutes from those meetings.  Ellen will forward that information to the members. 

Each member introduced themself along with providing personal experiences with summer school. Some of the concerns about summer school that developed during the discussion included the following:  class proposals that have been declined even though there was student support for the offering of those classes, difficulty getting lab equipment, the lack of additional sections being offered for those classes that fill on the first day of summer school registration, additional fees for distance learning, the current custom of offering the same course on different campuses with limited enrollment on each campus when the course could be offered on-line, and increasing the maximum number of students in on-line courses from 18 up to 46. 
 
Ellen suggested that the committee brainstorm methods to collect information about summer school and be ready to discuss suggestions at the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned.
Next meeting:  Monday, October 8, 2012 in Waggoner Hall, Room 116.
Respectfully submitted by Ellen Ehrgott, in the absence of Alla Melkumian, Secretary  

